
  

 

  

 

 

May 6, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

Room H-307      1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Homer City Freight Rail Improvements for Fiscal Year 2025. 

The intended recipient is Indiana County located at 825 Philadelphia Street Indiana, PA 15701-

3951. The funding will be used for the upgrade of existing rail and the installation of new rail 

connection points at the former Homer City Generating Station. This project is a valuable use of 

taxpayer funds because it will minimize the time loss of power for mail lines, lower the need for 

over-road transport, and minimize environmental impacts. 

 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized by section 22907 of title 

49 of the United States Code. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Very respectfully,  

 

 

  

 

Guy Reschenthaler  

Member of Congress 

 


